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THE NORTHFIELD NEWS 
Newsletter for the Northfield Neighborhood:   1700 households and Businesses March 2007 
Bounded by 51st-Lamar-Airport-Koenig P.O. Box 301591, Austin, Texas, 78703-0027 
See our website for joining our e-mail discussion list www.northfieldna.org 
 

����������������������������� ��� ��		���		���		���		� ����


��
����������������
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
By Cindy Black, Keeper of the Green 
 
Bruning Green is a neighbor-maintained green space that was established in 2001 and has been developed 
into a beautiful public space with a butterfly bed, path, stone seating walls, and bench. It is very precious 
to our neighborhood, and we need to continually maintain it so that it is always accessible to neighbors. 
This year, we have established a maintenance schedule to facilitate gaining volunteer support. We will 
also need just a few volunteers for the Spring and Winter Celebrations to help with set-up, but all 
neighbors should plan to come on those days just to celebrate. For each date, drinks & treats will be 
provided, and it is a great way to meet cool people and improve our neighborhood!  

 
Please email  cindy@rickblack.net  to volunteer for a particular day. Thank you! 
 

BRUNING GREEN SPRING CELEBRATION 
SUNDAY, APRIL 8TH, 2007, 4PM 
Please join us for refreshments & fun at this beautiful time of year in Austin. We will host an easter egg 
hunt for the kids, which will begin at 4pm. We look forward to seeing all of you, and hope to meet some 
new neighbors! 
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Did you know the founder of Dallas is buried in the 
cemetery on 51st? John Neely Bryan has a 
memorial in Dallas, but his body is with us. Not 
sure which grave is his, but a headstone and service 
were given to him last fall. He was committed to the 
asylum in his later years. He died less than a year 
after being admitted. 

��� �   SUNDAYS AT BRUNING  ��� �  
March 25th @ 4pm: Weed / Plant  
April 8th  @ 4pm (Easter Sunday),  

SPRING CELEBRATION 
April 22nd  @ 4pm: Weed / Trash Pick-up 
May 13th @ 5pm - Weed / Water 
May 27th @ 5pm - Weed / Mulch 
June 10th @ 10am - Weed / Water 
July 8th @ 10am - Weed / Water 
August 12th @ 9am - Weed / Water 
September 9th @ 9am -Weed / Water 
October 28th @ 4pm - Project Install 
November 11th @ 4pm, 

WINTER CELEBRATION 
��� �    ��� �  
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SHOP LOCAL! Support neighborhood 
businesses! Tell merchants you saw their ad in 
the newsletter. It will brighten their day! 
 

AVOID THE MALLS!  
Visit neighborhood stores! Find lots of unique 
and unusual items-- not more of the same! 
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North Loop Neighborhood Planning Team is a 
planning advisory group made from the 
Northfield and Ridgetop neighborhoods. A 
concern of NLNPT are the proposed condos 
going in at 55th and Guadalupe. 
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Alliance of Business & Landowner Enterprise  
(for Airport Blvd Area) was formed to give 
businesses a common voice. It also functions as 
an email link between the Ridgetop and 
Northfield Neighborhood Associations, and the 
NLNPT. Redevelopment and inspired investment 
on Airport continues to be a theme 
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For a program focused on news interviews and 
topics meaningful to neighborhoods, tune into "A 
Neighborly Conversation" on KOOP 91.7 each 
weekday at noon. 
 

 

 
Frustrated by Health Insurance? 

Call Acadia! 
 

Acadia Insurance 
Creative, Cost-Effective Solutions for  

Business Owners and Individuals 
 

1518 W. Koenig 
512-465-9000 

cuatro@acadiahr.com 
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By Joel Shuyler, Casa Brasil 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In 1727, Brazil was asked to mediate a land 
dispute between Dutch and French Guiana. As 
legend has it, the handsome and charming 
Francisco de Melo Palheta was dispatched to 
settle the dispute. Palheta, however, also had the 
intent of smuggling out the highly coveted coffee 
seedlings that Brazil had yet to obtain. Once in 
Cayenne, Palheta began wooing the governor's 
wife in his bid to obtain the coveted seedlings. At 
the farewell banquet celebrating the resolution of 
Fthe land dispute, the governor's wife presented 
him with a beautiful bouquet of flowers. Palheta's 
amorous exploits had paid off, for hidden deep in 
the bouquet was the seedling of a coffee plant; the 
forefather of Brazilian Coffee. 

 

 

 

LUCY IS MISSING 
Lucy wandered off from Bike Doctor on Ave F, 

Sunday afternoon, Feb. 11 
 

The number on her tags is not correct. 
She is white with tan mixed in areas. 
She is well trained and very friendly. 

Please call (512) 436-6370 or (512) 454-1210. 
 

Reward $300 
 

Lucy is extremely loved and missed. 
WE NEED HER BACK!  
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N Loop 

Films, author visits, music, discussion groups! 
 

�����������������
Lamar & Nelray 

Tuesday 7:00-Midnight, Go 
Wednesday 7:00-10:00, Chess 

Thursday 7:00-10:00, Historical Miniatures  
Friday 7:00-Midnight, Board Games 
Saturday Noon-8:00, Board Games 

Sunday Noon-6:00, Historical Miniatures  
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Airport 

Pool, Backgammon, Foosball, Jute Box 
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North Loop 

Chess, Scrabble, other assorted board games 
Occasional Parking Lot Fairs 
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It's time for another Sunday On The Strip! 
Come and join the revelry Sun April 1st (and 
that's no joke!) on North Loop from Chesterfield 
to Martin St. from 12-8pm 
 
What started as an annual block party has 
morphed into a grassroots organization of many 
businesses to garner greater awareness of the 
eclectic mix of offerings in our district. We know 
our neighbors appreciate and support our Austin-
tacious blend of businesses and now we want to 
spread the word to other areas of Austin! 
 
North Loop Strip is the third official Independent 
Business Investment Zone (IBIZ) to be formed 
with the help of the Austin Independent Business 
Association (AIBA) whose mission is to help 
promote locally owned and operated businesses. 
We believe North Loop fully fits this mold. Our 
motto is: "One of the last bastions of truly 
independent businesses!" 
 
The North Loop Strip will be hosting quarterly 
events, featuring free music and other forms of 
entertainment, with in-store specials or some out 
of the ordinary offering from each participating 
business. And to further the feeling of goodwill 
we hope to generate at these events, each one will 
benefit a local non-profit through raffles and 
awareness raising opportunities for the chosen 
organization. Project Transistions will be our non 
profit partner for the April 1st event and we 
encourage folks to visit their website and bring an 
item from their "wish list" to the event! 
Come rain or shine- we hope to see our old 
friends and neighbors and make some new ones 
at the next Sunday On the Strip! 
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By Louis Saldana, Ray’s Electronics 
 
ELECTRICAL ADJUSTMENT 
Electronic devices may require adjustment for a 
number of reasons—normal wear and tear, aging, 
or a part has been changed making it necessary 
for the new component to work in harmony with 
existing components. These adjustments require 
specialized equipment. Many products require the 
aid of a computer. Although the adjustment is 
done by a technician, the adjustment information 
must be communicated to the unit using a PC. 
This way the information is permanently stored in 
the unit. The simple adjustment screwdriver has 
been replaced by thousands of dollars of 
specialized, high tech equipment. 
 
MECHANICAL ADJUSTMENT 
The tolerances of today’s electronic equipment 
are extremely tight, because the units are 
becoming smaller and smaller. Sony’s newest 
camcorder is smaller than a single VHS cassette! 
Many mechanical adjustments require specially 
designed test jigs and fixtures to insure that the 
unit is adjusted to factory specifications. 
Electronic measurement devices are often used to 
determine the accuracy of adjustment. To be 
accurate, adjustments are time-consuming and 
require a high degree of technical competency. 
 
RESOLDERING 
The average Walkman contains over 1000 solder 
connections! The average camcorder has over 
4000, many of which are smaller than the period 
at the end of this sentence. A solder connection 
may fail for a variety of reasons, including rapid 
temperature changes, vibration, or shock. Solder 
connections are one of the most difficult repairs a 
technician faces, when you consider the number 
and size of the connections. Such repairs require 
magnifiers and specialized soldering equipment, 
along with skill and patience, to find the single 
failed connection out of thousands in a unit. The 
basic soldering iron has been replaced by 
computerized solder stations, custom designed 
ovens, and hot air soldering devices. 
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We have gained a few businesses since Oct 06: 
Pallenberg (Vintage, N Loop) 
Price Fight (Price comparison, 53rd) 
 
But we have also lost several businesses: 
Ararat (N Loop) 
Slinky Whistle Bait (N Loop) 
N Loop Nails (N Loop) 
Bridgefarmer’s Trophies (Airport) 
Reyna Insurance (Airport) 
KRDB (Ave F) 
Lamar Hair & Nails  (Lamar) 
Phillips 66 (closed, Lamar) 
Concrete Jungle (Piercing, Lamar) 

Moving around the neighborhood: 
Crystal Nails (Bldg A to Bldg C, Lamar) 
Montage (this summer to Satsuma Bldg, 53rd) 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

Vanguard Design+Build 
PO Box 303430 

Austin, TX  78703-3430 
 
 
 
www.vanguarddesignbuild.com 
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By Bill Yoder 
 
On a sunny Sunday Thanksgiving afternoon, a 
small group of neighbors went walking down 
Waller Creek, beginning at the Epoch Cafe on 
Chesterfield and North Loop, all the way to UT 
on San Jacinto at 24th Street. Participants included 
Jan Seward, Monty Newton, Doug Landis, 
Ashley and Vanessa Montague, and Bill Yoder. 
Based on Monty's pedometer, we covered 4.5 
miles, although perhaps 3 miles as the crow flies. 
 
Some discoveries: 
�  It's good to walk the creek when the water 

level is low, as we did.  Sections of the creek 
bed were completely dry, as next to the UT 
Intramural Fields south of 51st. Even so, we 
encountered a number of stretches 3 or more 
feet deep. 

�  The underpass at Avenue F and 45th street is 
difficult, requiring both physical strength and 
dexterity to negotiate the creek. 

�  Waller Creek makes a sharp left turn at Shipe 
Park and heads East almost to Red River.  
Even the Google satellite map makes the path 
hard to follow. 

�  There are some large hacienda-style mansions 
along the way, as at the end of 43rd Street, 
which are surprising in their size and bucolic 
setting. 

�  Hyde Park near 41st Street, with its built-up 
containment walls, makes walking portions of 
the Creek impossible.  At such times, we had 
to walk the sidestreets. 

�  It's dangerous to walk across the Hancock golf 
course! Doug almost got hit by a flying golf 
ball. 

�  There is a rustic bridge leading across the 
creek to Lee Elementary school, providing a 
wonderful way to get to school. 

�  A large mural appeared out of nowhere on a 
drainage ditch near Eastwoods Park, providing 
a splash of color and art amidst the dense 
foliage.  

�  Waller Creek is joined at the University by a 
branch coming from Hemphill Park and 
paralleling San Jacinto.  We were surprised by 
its sudden appearance just below Dean Keaton.   

�  A strong walking stick makes a difference; 
numerous times we were treading on a steep 
bank, trying to avoid falling in the creek, and 
having that extra support helped. 

 
Only once did someone call us out for 
“trespassing”.  I think that person was out-of-line, 
but nonetheless made us nervous. 
 
Soon after, I attended a lunchtime lecture at the 
Waller Center on East 10th Street, which provided 
more information: 
�  Waller Creek is considered an “urban creek”, 

meaning its wilderness is tempered by city 
concerns (pipes, grass management, retaining 
walls, etc.) 

�  Joseph Jones, a former UT English professor, 
was a Waller Creek fanatic, spending countless 
hours on the campus portion of the creek, even 
writing a book on it. 

�  UT has traditionally ignored or hurt the creek.  
The worst offender has been football stadium 
projects which have torn down trees and 
destroyed open space originally belonging to 
the watershed. 

�  There are at least two Waller Creek websites.  
The first is a walking tour from Jones: 
http://www.lib.utexas.edu/geo/fortyacreswal
ler/40acreswaller.html 
The second is for recruiting clean-up 
volunteers on campus.  The next event is 
March 31st: http://www.WallerCreek.org  

 
The walk provided a unique and often beautiful 
view of undiscovered Austin as well as some bits 
of adventure.  We hope sometime to complete the 
journey down Waller Creek all the way to Town 
Lake.  Stay tuned. 
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WELCOME NEW RESIDENTS! 
 

NEW RESIDENTS & SETTLED ONES, 
EXPLORE OUR NEIGHBORHOOD! 
Stroll to Bruning Green, walk to shops, or just 
meander around the block to discover what’s 
happening in your neighborhood!  
 

SIDEWALKS FOR PEDESTRIANS. 
It violates City Code to obscure sidewalks, park 
in yards, or park going the wrong way. $20 fine.  
 

TRASH CANS AWAY FROM THE CURB. 
City Code states trash cans should be moved 5' 
back from the driveway joint by 10:00 pm the day 
of pickup. $147-$197 fine. 
 

QUIET NIGHTS. 
City Code states residents are not to disturb 
neighbors with any kind of noise from 10:00 pm 
to 7 am. Class C misdemeanor, $500 fine. City 
Code allows businesses to have noise until 2 
am, up to 85 decibels. Then quiet 2 am -10 am. 

49 OR MORE AT PARTY.  

More than 49 at a party? Hosts need a safety 
inspection and permit from the Fire Dept.  
 

CONSTRUCTION CODE ENFORCEMENT. 
If you suspect construction violates code, call 311 
to report it but also try calling Code Enforcement 
(different than permits). Ask for a code enforcer 
to check on the progress of construction. A code 
enforcer may intervene at an earlier stage than 
city inspectors. Waiting for city inspectors to take 
action may be too late to correct infractions. 
 
 

CLEAN UP GRAFFITI. 
Once notified, owners have 30 days to remove 
grafitti. Call 311 to report.Find clean-up tips in 
the June 2006 newsletter on our website  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

(���(���(���(��� Suspicious activity IN PROGRESS 
Every call is recorded.  

In suspected drug dealing, it is not a good idea 
to approach the neighbor yourself. 

(���(���(���(��� If you feel threatened. 
(���(���(���(��� If property is at risk. 

(���(���(���(��� For Emergencies. 
 

)���)���)���)��� Suspicious activity AFTER THE FACT 
)���)���)���)��� To report a violation to City Code. 

 



10 


����
�����
�����������������
����
�����
�����������������
����
�����
�����������������
����
�����
������������������
The Northfield Neighborhood Association is a proactive, community based non-profit organization 
dedicated to improving quality of life for all those within our boundaries. The NNA serves the needs of 
residents, land-owners, and businesses owners in our neighborhood in a variety of ways. 
 
Most importantly, we develop a sense of community. Through monthly meetings, group activities, and 
social gatherings, we give neighbors an opportunity to meet often and get to know each other. 
 
The NNA stays active in defending and protecting our historical neighborhood. Our neighborhood is a 
precious jewel with a rich history. 
 
We can help with conflict resolution involving difficult neighbors. If you have concerns about noisy 
neighbors, loose pets or animals (other than the protected neighborhood guinea hens), trash and litter, or 
other issues with neighbors, bring them to the NNA. 
 
We will work with you and authorities to resolve conflicts to everyone's benefit. We will be very 
discreet, and if you wish, we will protect your anonymity. 
 
We are in communication with the city about traffic and road developments in our neighborhood.  If you 
have concerns about traffic or roads, we need to hear from you. 
 
We also represent the interests of our neighborhood with developers who are building new homes and 
apartments in our neighborhood. Members of the NNA participated on the North Loop Neighborhood 
Planning Team (NLNPT) in the development of the official neighborhood plan. If you have questions about 
zoning or our vision for future development, we can put you in touch with the NLNPT. 
 
The NNA has a close relationship with APD Officer Ricardo Vargas, the liaison officer in charge of our 
neighborhood. He regularly attends our meetings and listens to the concerns of NNA members. 
 
The NNA maintains a public green space, Bruning Green. We encourage you to enjoy our green space 
located at Evans and Bruning. Other neighborhood green space projects may develop in the future. 
 
We have a history of success addressing problems and eliminating sources of serious crime in our 
neighborhood. The weight and authority of a neighborhood association can accomplish so much more than 
lone individuals. We are in communication with other neighborhood associations and Austin city officials, 
and we are striving to better address the needs of our fellow neighbors. 
 
We publish a neighborhood newsletter three times per year. The newsletter provides information on 
current neighborhood events, articles on neighborhood history, listings of businesses and services in the 
area, as well as information about the Association meetings and events. 
 
We hope you will consider joining us -- everyone is welcome to attend our monthly meetings on the first 
Monday of every month. To be a voting member who has a voice in making NNA decisions, you need only 
pay dues of $10.00 per year (that's 83 cents a month). 
 
Please feel free to just drop in and attend a meeting -- even if you don't want to join NNA, please come by 
and meet some of your neighbors. 
 
We hope to see you soon. 
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By Sebastian Wren 

Quite often, when I describe to people where my 
neighborhood is, I get a reaction along the lines of “Wow – 
that must be nice,” or, “You’re lucky to live there.”  At one 
time I thought that was an odd reaction, but when I’ve 
asked people what they mean by that reaction, it turns out 
most people in Austin do not live in very nice 
neighborhoods.  I don’t mean their neighborhoods are 
plagued with crime or noise or hazardous waste – I mean 
they’re just not very livable. 

Most of my friends, acquaintances, and colleagues 
have opted to live in “family-friendly” suburban 
neighborhoods far from the center of town.  They saw nice 
schools, new, big houses, green lawns, and thought, “This 
is a great place to raise a family.”  What they discovered 
after living there for a while is that their neighborhood 
really isn’t that nice after all.  People don’t socialize much 
in those neighborhoods, people drive everywhere, nothing 
is in walking distance, and their hours-long, inchworm 
commutes along the highways every day really grates the 
nerves over time. 

Many people in Austin are beginning to discover 
what real quality of life is.  Green lawns, cul-de-sacs, and 
3-side brick-façade houses pale when I tell people about the 2 dozen awesome restaurants I can (and do) 
walk to.  Life in the middle of town is more vital and interesting, and my commute is dreamy.  I work with 
a guy who lives in Leander – he just stays at work every day until 7:00 because he doesn’t want to deal 
with the traffic.  While he is sitting at work waiting for traffic to calm, I can go home, change clothes, go 
for a bike ride, and still be home well before he begins his journey to suburbia at 7:00. 

Recognizing what are the real quality-of-life gems we enjoy in this neighborhood helps us to 
understand what we need to protect and build on.  Neat little shops and restaurants, safe walking 
neighborhoods, a more social atmosphere – these are the things that we really enjoy living here.  These are 
the things we need to cherish and enhance. 
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Saturday, March 24, 7:00 am to 1:00 pm 
Ridgetop Elementary School 

5005 Caswell Avenue (51st & Airport) 
 

Come for great deals on clothes (kids and adults), toys, 
books, household items, furniture and much more! 

Drop off donated items at the school (large items not until 
the week before). 

Set up your own table for $10. 
Contact Maria Martell at 413-2007 for more information. 

NORTHFIELD NEIGHBORHOOD 
ASSOCIATION MONTHLY 
MEETING DATES FOR 2007 

 

Unless there is a conflict with a holiday, 
NNA meetings are held the first Monday 
of the month at 7:00 at Dayspring Chapel 
on the corner of 55th and Ave. G. 
 
Remaining meeting dates for 2007 are: 
�  April 2, 2007 (Officer Elections and 

By-Law Review) 
�  May 7, 2007 
�  June 4, 2007 
�  July 9, 2007 
�  August 7, 2007 (Tuesday, National 

Night Out) 
�  September 10, 2007 
�  October 1, 2007 
�  November 5, 2007 
�  December 3, 2007 (Holiday Party) 

 
 
If events seem overly noisy or create 
parking problems, please contact the 
business owner before calling the 
police. Many of them will work with 
you to alleviate problems. 
 

CITY CODE: Decibel Levels for 
Businesses operating sound 
equipment: Businesses must be 
inaudible (quiet) between 2 am – 10 
am. At other times, sound should not 
be over 85 decibels at property edge. 
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During the Neighborhood Meeting, 7:00-8:00 
 

�  Adult resident membership ($5.00) 
confers voting rights on neighborhood issues 
and officer elections 
 

�  Neighbors and Business owners welcome 
 

�  Meet the neighbors 
�  Hear neighborhood news in the making 
 


+�
+�
+�
+�1 1112	23	�4�5	67+2	�2	23	�4�5	67+2	�2	23	�4�5	67+2	�2	23	�4�5	67+2	�� ���
 

 
 

 
A special thanks to DaySpring Chapel 
for hosting our monthly meetings 
at Avenue G and 55th. 
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Unless someone speaks up before the election, 
these are the nominees: 
President: Sebastian Wren 
Vice-President: Monty Newton 
Treasurer: Joe Carcione 
Co-Secretaries: Annie Ervin, Jan Seward (Kate 
Amerson, absent during nominations) 
Web Master: none (We need a volunteer!) 
Keeper of the Green: Cindy Black 
Newsletter Distribution: Brenda Benner 
Newsletter Editor: Beka Clark-Smith 

JOIN THE NORTHFIELD 
NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION 

 
Accompanying this newsletter is a pre-addressed envelope to make 
joining the NNA easier. Please just fill out this form and send it in 
the envelope along with your annual dues of $5.00/ adult resident. 
Your support will help the NNA to serve and represent the interests 
of the Northfield neighborhood. (Business memberships available.) 
 
Your Name: __________________________________________ 
 
Your Address: ________________________________________ 
 
Your Zip Code: _______________________________________ 
 
Your E-Mail: _________________________________________ 
 
Would you like to join the NNA e-mail discussion list? 
 �  YES         �  NO 
Are there issues you would like the NNA to address? 
____________________________________________________ 
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Frustrated with the neighbors? 
When calm talking or shouting 
doesn’t seem to work, you’ve 
called 311 or 911, and you still 
want help—the NNA might be 
able to help you resolve the 
problem. Check the website for 
contact information: 
www.northfieldna.org. 

 

�� ��������
������� ��������
������� ��������
������� ��������
�����

����
�����
����
�����
����
�����
����
�����

�$�������
�$�������
�$�������
�$�������� ���

$25 Business card 
$45 1/4 page 
$90 1/2 page 
$175 Full page 

 

NEXT DEADLINE:  JUNE 30 
DELIVERY:  JULY 


